
   Winter  is the time for comfort, good food and warmth, and for         
  a talk beside the fire: it is the time for home.  
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10246 N Canyon Road Å Cedar Hills, UT 84062                          

City Council  
Meeting  

Dec. 1 
@ 6pm 

Planning  
Commission 

No  
Meetings 

Pro Shop will  
remain open 

Mon-Fri 
9am-4pm 

  

City Phone Numbers 
 

Dial 801-785-9668 & ext: 
Front Desk 100 
Building Department 200 
Business Licensing 504 
City Recorder/Passports 503 
Pro Shop 600, 603 
Public Works 200 
Recreation 302 or 603 
Utility Billing 400 
Vista Room 300 
Zoning/Code Enforcement 500 

 
Other Phone Numbers 
(801) 
Police/Animal Control 763-3020 
Cedar Hills Golf Club 796-1705 
Police Department 763-3020 

Public Works After Hours  
801-420-2243 

 

 

 

Whatôs Inside? 

801-785-9668  
www.cedarhills.org  

 
Upcoming Events 

Safety Tips for the Holidays  

The holidays are here, and that means holiday shopping is 
in full swing! Unfortunately so are the porch pirates. ñPorch 
pirateò is the term used for people who search out unat-
tended packages on porches, and take them. Even a car 
loaded with presents is very appealing to a thief. Thanks to 
online shopping we have the luxury of getting our holiday 
shopping done, and not having to leave our home. Itôs nice and convenient, however if you 
arenôt home when your packages are delivered they could sit on your porch for hours, and 
unfortunately thereôs people who go around looking for these opportunities. For a few 
helpful tips on how you can prevent package theft visit our website at  
www.cedarhills.org/preventing-package-theft/ 
 

Letters to Santa! 
Kids of all ages can now write a letter to Santa and drop it in his special 
drop box located at the Utah County Administration Building! 100 E 
Center St, Provo. Letters will be collected until December 18th. At that 
time, Santa and his elves will take time to reply to all of your letters. Be 
sure to include a name and a return address so Santa and his elves can 
return a letter.  

Santa tiene Elfos que pueden responder en Espa¶ol! 
 

Winter Parking Restrictions 
Keeping roads clear of additional vehicles increases safety for other drivers and reduces ob-
structions during snow removal. If cars are parked on a street during snow removal operations, 
the street may not get plowed, due to an increased risk for damage and collision. On snowy 
days or during snow/ice removal, citations will be issued for all vehicles left in a public 
right-of-way.  
Please keep vehicles off street areas when:  
¶ Snow is falling, or there is a visible amount of snow on the street.  
¶ Streets have not been plowed since the last snowfall. 
¶ Between the hours of 1:00am to 7:00am (November 1 
through March 31)  

¶ For any continuous period of more than 48 hours during 
snow/ice removal.  

http://www.cedarhills.org


STORM WATER TIP OF THE MONTH 
Since winter is here it is time to think about environ-
mentally friendly ways to control ice. 
Deicers lower the melting point of ice to help remove ice 
and snow from pavement. Sodium chloride (rock salt) is 
the most common product because itôs effective and 
cheap. However, it is highly corrosive and ecologically 
damaging. Some deicers are significant sources of phos-
phorous.  Be sure to keep the deicer in a covered area to 
prevent runoff to the storm system and contamination of 
ground water. Using the old fashion approach of a shovel 
means eliminating ice and snow without harmful chemi-
cals and with the added benefit of physical exercise. 
 

Prepare Your Home for Winter 
During the winter months, we tend to spend more time at 
home, so what better way to protect them than by making 
sure your home is protected from fire hazards.  
Have your Furnace Checked: Although this is some-
thing that many people believe they can do themselves, it 
is often safer to invest in hiring a professional to come and 
inspect your furnace annually.  It is always better to know 
when something is not working properly than to have it 
abruptly break down in those cold winter months when 
you need heat the most. 
Check Chimneys and Vents: Fireplaces can produce cre-
osote, which has the capability of igniting.  If your family 
lights the fireplace often, you most likely need an annual 
chimney inspection to make sure that there are no hazards 
capable of starting a fire.  It is important to always re-
member that when burning wood, use dry seasoned wood, 
which produces more flame and less smoke. 

Shovel Sidewalks 
Please make sure that the public sidewalks abutting your 
property have been cleared of snow and ice; this will pro-
vide safer travel for pedestrians. Snow from your sidewalk 
or driveway should not be placed in the street. 
 

PLEASE SLOW DOWN! 
The most important thing that you can do to make winter 
driving safer, is to slow down! Give yourself plenty of 
time to get to your destination and allow extra stopping 
distance. The city strives to ensure that roads are safe for 
travel, but conditions continually change. Please be pa-
tient. Watch for pedestrians, and drive carefully.  
 

Be Patient and Donôt Crowd the Plow  
City crews are committed to pro-
vide safe winter driving conditions 
for everyone. Please maintain a safe 
distance from snow plows. Do not 
tailgate or try to pass, as they may 
need to travel slower than regular 

traffic. Conditions may create reduced visibility behind or 
next to the plows. Please be patient and allow yourself 
plenty of space to slow down. The cityôs policy is that the 
streets will be cleared according to priority, beginning 
with a minimum accumulation of two inches of snow, and 
continuing until driving conditions are considered ade-
quately safe. Priority is given according to volume of traf-
fic, location near schools or public buildings, and steep-
ness of grade, etc. Low-volume streets and cul-de-sacs 
remain the last to be plowed.  
Emergency after hours: (801)420-2243 

Mˉy˛ʞÙʟ Meɽsaɮʍ 
2020 has been a crazy year full of challenges and changes 
for all of us. I want to take a moment to recognize our city 
staff, elected officials, and many volunteers who worked 
hard to keep things going this year. 
 

Though this has been a challenging year, it has also been 
one where I have seen many work hard to adapt to contin-
ually changing circumstances. I have been so impressed 
with every city employee. Earlier this year it felt like we 
were making work changes almost daily, yet everyone 
chipped in to help and make it work. Creative solutions 
were implemented to keep city services and programs go-
ing in a safe manner with the goal of minimizing the im-
pact on city residents. Other than a few events that had to 
be cancelled, our city was able to continue providing ex-
ceptional service to our residents, and this only happened 
because of our dedicated team of employees.  
 

I also want to thank city officials and the many volunteers 
who serve on various boards and committees. Our city 
council worked hard to address the challenges we faced 

this year. We had some difficult decisions to 
make and we are fortunate to have elected 
officials who truly care about city employees 
and residents and carefully considered each 
decision that came before us. I also appreci-
ate the many city residents who serve in a 
variety of ways. Some of our events, such 
as Family Festival and Creekside Theater, had to be com-
pletely reimagined in order to work. However, with some 
creative thinking, we were able to put together a few 
events and I heard from many residents who appreciated 
those efforts. In addition to community events, the busi-
ness of the city had to continue and that is only possible 
because of the many who serve on boards and commis-
sions. Many of our committees had to transition to meet-
ing electronically. Again, it was wonderful to see all in-
volved step up and make it work.  
 

I hope everyone has a happy and safe holiday season. 
Thank you for making Cedar Hills such a wonderful place 
to live. 

aŀȅƻǊ WŜƴƴŜȅ wŜŜǎ 

 

Our Home Town  OUR HOME TOWN  
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City Offers Christmas Tree Recycling 
Recycling locations for live Christmas trees ONLY (no 
artificial trees) will be available at the following two lo-
cations: Mesquite Soccer Park parking lot, 10440 N. Mes-
quite Way, and Heritage Park parking lot, 4425 W. Cedar 
Hills Drive. Designated areas will be available for tree 
drop off from Thursday, Dec. 26th, through Wednes-
day, Jan. 8th. All attachments must be removed from the 
trees, including stands. Flocked trees are NOT accepted, 
as they are not recyclable. No other waste, garbage, or 
commercial dumping is permitted. Mixed loads cannot be 
recycled and will cause significant increases in costs to 
the City. With everyoneôs considerate compliance, the 
City will be able to continue this service. 
 

Utah Strong Recovery Project  
Most of us have never experienced a pandemic, or such a 
shift in our everyday way of life, so itôs normal to feel 
stress. The Utah Strong Recovery Project is a FEMA-
funded state program to help Utahns impacted by the 
stressors of the Covid19 pandemic. It provides free and 
confidential counseling to anyone in Utah in the form of 
emotional support, mental health education, and commu-
nity referrals. Call or text the Utah Strong Recovery Pro-
ject Helpline to talk with a counselor seven days a week 7 
a.m. to 7 p.m. at 385-386-2289.  
 

Saying Goodbye to Nick Gonzales 
It is with heavy hearts that we an-
nounce the passing of one of our em-
ployees, Nick Gonzales. Nick has 
been a fixture at our golf course since 
2012 assisting with a variety of cart 
and maintenance duties. Nick was 
more than just a dedicated employee, he always had a 
smile on his face and a zest for life. Nick and his wife, 
Susan, have been residents of Cedar Hills since 2005.   
 

Watch out for Fire-Starters 
Use of candles and fireplaces, combined with an increase 
in the amount of combustible, seasonal decorations in 
many homes during the holidays, means more risk for 
fire. The National Fire Protection Association reports that 
one-third of home decoration fires are started by candles 
and that two of every five decoration fires happen be-
cause the decorations are placed too close to a heat 
source.  
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TALK SHOP WITH A COP   
 

As we look at the world around us, there seems to be an 
increasing environment of contention and conflict. The 
police department spends a lot of time and resources re-
sponding to the conflict that arises. We seem to be losing 
our ability as a society to value, respect, and consider the 
views of those around us. There is strength in the diversity 
and the many perspectives that we can encounter each day.   
     The Arbinger Institute instructs us that we should strive 
to see those around us as people, not problems. This means 
that we should consider that everyone has their own hopes, 
dreams, fears, and challenges. 
Many times we tend to focus on 
their faults and the differences we 
see. When you begin to see others 
as people, ñissues related to race, 
ethnicity, religion, and so on begin 
to look and feel different. You end 
up seeing people who have hopes, dreams, fears, and even 
justifications that resemble your own.ò   
     We can see this in our relationships with those we en-
counter as we go about our day. The Arbinger Institute in-
dicates, ñIn the way we regard our children, our spouses, 
neighbors, colleagues, and strangers, we choose to see oth-
ers either as people like ourselves or as objects. They ei-
ther count like we do or they don't. When I betray myself, 
others' faults become immediately inflated in my heart and 
mind. I begin to 'horribilize' others. That is, I begin to 
make them out to be worse than they really are. And I do 
this because the worse they are, the more justified I feel in 
how I act, think, and see them.ò 
     As human beings, we all have our own imperfections, 
and we should give others the same understanding and re-
spect that we would all like to be given when our imper-
fections or points of view are presented. There are times 
that we hold those around us to a standard of perfection.  
This is unrealistic and unobtainable. One of the ways to 
counter this is to approach life with the gift of curiosity.  
We should be curious about the lives of others. We can 
consider their points of view and life circumstances, and 
then with mutual respect, choose to agree or disagree. We 
should value the richness of the diversity around us and 
use it to expand our learning and the lives we live.   
     As we work together and see our common goals and 
desires to create a better community and place for our fam-
ilies to grow, we can achieve great things.            
      You are encouraged to contact the police department if 
you have any questions; e-mails may be sent to  
policetalkshop@americanfork.gov or 
alunt@americanfork.gov. Depending on the number and 
type of questions received, your question may be answered 
via the city newsletter, e-mail, or phone call.   

Holiday Office Hours and Garbage Pickup 

The city office will be closing at noon on  
Thursday, Dec. 24th and closed all day Friday, Dec. 
25th, Christmas Day. There will be a one day delay for 
Thursday and Friday garbage services during the weeks 

of Dec. 24th and 31st. 

https://www.nfpa.org/Public-Education/By-topic/Top-causes-of-fire/Candles
mailto:policetalkshop@americanfork.gov

